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MEMORANDUM 
November 5, 2020 

 
RE: HP Bulletin 192 – National/NextGen Program Selection 2020-2021 provisional National / 
NextGen Program athletes and HP Bulletin 191 – 2019-2020 Athlete Assistance Program Carding 
Criteria 
 
Further to the Bulletin 191 and 192 memorandums that were released on March 27, 2020 and 
September 16, 2020, the Chair of the High Performance Committee-Long Track (HPC-LT), in 
consultation with the National Program coaches, staff and the HPC-LT advisory members, and 
following approval from Sport Canada, has approved the following actions with respect to the 2020-
2021 provisional National/NextGen Program athletes: 
 

• Each provisional National/NextGen Program athlete will be extended their NextGen Team 
status until the end of the 2020-2021 season (March 31, 2021); and  

• Each provisional National/NextGen Program athlete who is currently carded will have 
his/her carding extended through until the end of the 2020-2021 carding cycle (June 30, 
2021).  

 
These decisions have been made in light of the current pandemic and limitations to training, 
competitions and travel. 

 
 

Best regards, 
 
 
 
Cathy Tong 
High Performance Manager, Long Track 
 
T 403 615 5962 
E ctong@speedskating.ca 
 

 
 

 


